
Newsletter 
22nd March 2024 

Upcoming Diary Dates 

Please note these are current plans that may be subject to change.  Please see email updates for changes. 

 

 

Date Event Times/Other info 

Mon 25.3.24 Nursery Parent Consultations Booking email sent 

Tues 26.3.24 Spring Assembly Year 2 -   2.00pm See previous newsletter 

Tues 26.3.24 Nursery & Early Parent Consultations Booking email sent 

Wed 27.3.24 Spring Assembly Year 1  -  9.15am See previous newsletter 

Wed 27.03.24 Nursery & Late Parent Consultations Booking email sent 

Thu 28.03.24 Spring Assembly  -  Reception 9.15am See previous newsletter 

Thu 28.03.24 Break Up for Easter  

Seating Map of our Spring Celebration Assembly 

 

We look forward to seeing you next week! 
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We have had a very busy few weeks in Reception. Last week was Science Week, and to fit in with the 

theme of time, we observed carefully how our cress plants were changing each day and we recorded 

our observations. The children were very excited when they started to see green leaves appear and 

the cress growing taller. This week to continue with our theme of growing, we looked at different 

vegetables and tasted some. We decided which ones we liked and chose the ones we would like to 

include in our soup. The carrots and peppers were very popular!  

We really enjoyed making a lovely treat for somebody special to celebrate Mother’s day. We talked 

about what happened to chocolate when we heated it and made some yummy cornflake cakes to 

share. It was so lovely to see all the children enjoying some special time in school with their family 

members. Thank you to everybody who came, we hope you enjoyed the treat!  

RECEPTION 



 

YEAR 1 

We had a discussion about time 

 In our daily routine—the time of day we 
do different activities,  

 Throughout the year as seasons.  

 We thought about the life cycle of a frog 
and then thought about our life and how 
we start as a baby and grow up to be 
adults. 

Time Challenges 

Challenge 1 : We closed our eyes and counted in seconds  
in our heads. When we thought a minute had passed we 
put our hand up 

Challenge 2: We predicted how many star jumps we 
could do in a minute and then proved if we were right. 
We were very tired after this! 

Challenge 3: We predicted how many times we could 
write our name in a minute.  This was our favourite  

challenge. 

  



 

Year 2 have had a very special guest in school! Alke, Emmeline's mum from Class 1, is kindly 

organising some gardening workshops for the children. The children enjoyed learning about 

composting in our first session this week and helped create a 'compost lasagne'. Thank you to 

everyone who has brought in composting materials and plastic pots/containers for planting and a 

huge thank you to Alke for sharing her expertise with the children.  

YEAR 2 


